



Meeting Minutes

DATE: 26 April 2022

Attendees: 17 People

- Pledge : Dan Harley
- Secretary : Gary (Read the Minutes of last meeting)
- Treasurer's Report: Larisa absent with illness.

Old Business:

- Timer for the gate was received by Dan and handed over to Casey for installation. Casey will try to get it installed in the next few days.
- Tom gave an update on the Website ... (see handout).
- Update on the Membership Appreciation Day (M.A.D.)
- Update on the Credit Card System
- Posted Pictures of the range and set up for M.A.D.
- Casey brought up a suggestion that we should post damage to the range on our website to let people know ... if they see something.... Say something.
- Dan brought up some damage on the Pistol range as well.
- The club thanked Pete Maningas for all his work and input on the Long Range targets.
- Casey offered his weed sprayer to Gary for pick up and use on the range.
- Dan brought up the Vault Toilet the State wants to install by the end of the 200 yard line. The club was asked to pay for ¼ of the

cost, which is 10,000.00 . Our cost would be \$2500.00 if we approve.

- Dan made a motion to approve Vault cost, and Casey second the motion. Board voted and approved \$2500.00.
- Gary brought up the cost of a Porta Potty for the M.A.D. event which was \$335.00 plus tax.
- Motion to purchase Potty by Casey, and Second by Bruce Spitzer. Board approved.
- Gary reported the status of the table and chairs that the club purchased. Total of 6 tables, and 34 chairs.
- Dan & Randy volunteered to enclose the shelter, and build tops for the long range target benches.
- Pete Maningas discussed his views on our Long Range capabilities. He also talked about different target systems that we could try and use. Left us with info on the target system, and the club will explore the use.
- Tom brought up purchasing some new items and test on the range.
- Randy brought up building material for getting the Long Range target tops completed.
- Motion was made to purchase up to 1000.00 for all three tops. Gary made a motion to approve, and Tom second motion. Board approved.
- Gary went over M.A.D. event, and asked for helpers to run this event. Sign up or call the number on the website if interested.
- Casey asked about rigging up a system to help with emptying the garbage cans into the large container. Gary will look into some help to make it easier.
- Gary brought up doing a "Work Request" on our website to ask for help with certain projects. It will assist in getting more projects completed on the range. Look on the website for more info.
- Pete suggested a "Work Day" event at the range. (Good Idea)
- Gary purchased a new Phone and service for the Club. This one works ! The new number is 605-517-1759. If I don't answer right away, leave a message and I'll get back as soon as I can. Try to call between 8am and 5pm if possible.
- Motion to adjourn by Ron, and second by Bruce.

Adjourn approved Thanked all for coming !